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April 29, 2010
Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Younge Street

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4
Att.: Ms. Kirsten Wall, Board Secretary
Dear Ms. Wall
Re:    Northgate Minerals Corporation-Young Davidson Project

            Application for leave to construct Transmission Facilities

          Application Board File Number EB-2010-0150

This is in reply to the Aird & Berlis letter of April 1, 2010 concerning the above noted project.
I have reviewed the documentation provided and would like to advise that permits will be required from the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario as per the Public Transportation and Highway Improvement Act.

Specifically, an Encroachment Permit will be required for any new installations within our right-of-way (ROW) or a Building/Land Use permit will be required for new installations placed within 45 metres of our ROW or within a 183 metre radius of the intersection of Highway 66 and 65.
Prior to any installation, the MTO must approve the location of any new transmission facility located within the above mentioned permit control area. Also, the applicant must be advised that the MTO will not support any request to attach utilities to our structure crossing the Montreal River.
I would ask that the applicant contact Ms. Natalie Dugas, Corridor Management Officer at our New Liskeard area office for further information concerning our permit requirements. She can be reached by telephone at 705-647-6761 ext 118 or by e-mail at natalie.dugas@ontario.ca .

Should you wish to discuss the above, please call. Thank you for the opportunity to provide our input.

Sincerely,

Paul F. Marleau
Corridor Management Planner
cc. Mr. Scott Stoll, Aird & Berlis (via e-mail)
      Natalie Dugas, MTO, New Liskeard
      Tony D’Angelo, MTO,  (via e-mail)
